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MANITOBA GUN DOG ASSOCIATION INC.
April 29, 2018 Minutes


Present:	Matt Mutcheson, Marilyn Bayrak, Crystal Fulton, Shaun Booth, Gail Komadoski, Colin McMichael, Mark Hastie

				  
Absent:	Charlie Ross, Blake Hasiuk, Keith Lovelace

1) Review and approve Mar. 18, 2018 minutes:  Motion: to accept the minutes as presented.													CARRIED


2) Correspondence:  Incoming –  2 membership payments

                               Outgoing – priority date application for 2019 3-day hunt test

3) Financial Report:  Motion:  to accept the report as presented.			CARRIED

4) Membership Report:    At this time 41 regular, 4 spousal and 3 associate memberships have been paid.

5) Unfinished Business:  
(a) Seminar Update – Unfortunately we will have to postpone the seminar.  It was too late to find a replacement for Kevin Cheff, so we will reschedule once his green card process is complete.  We will refund all the deposits given. 
(b) Contacts – MWF had placed an ad for us looking for gunners and have so far had one response.  Darren Shipp may also have some and Dustin Dola will place ads in Stonewall and Balmoral.
(c) Insurance Claim – Colin has a cheque to make a deposit on the new trailer and is hoping to deliver it and confirm purchase this week.  The water pump has been purchased and installed.  We will not purchase a generator at this time.  
(d) Website – Carrie is working on ensuring that all the necessary information is posted correctly and changes are still being made.  Crystal will begin creating the guidelines for the role of Webmaster and is also reviewing the grounds use policy and duties of an event committee.
(e) Update from Fundraising Committee – Shaun has a few contacts to follow-up with regarding gifts and sponsorships.  Info to be shared as available.
(f) Grey Cup Tickets Organizer – We have still not found someone willing to take this on.  An email will be sent to the membership looking for a volunteer.  In the meantime, the executive committee members will start the process.
(g) Social Media – Matt is now taking care of our Facebook page.  Now that all pages (Twitter, Instagram and Facebook) are set-up, this will be removed from the agenda.
(h) Meet & Greet – with the informal scheduled for May 6 and the judging seminar scheduled for May 12, we will not be able to host this event this spring.  We will try to re-schedule or host a similar event later this year.
(i) Quad – There was a lot of discussion of pros and cons to having a quad.  For the moment, one will not be purchased but we will continue to re-visit.
(j) Three Day Hunt Test for 2019 – priority date application was made to CKC.  As we already have a priority date scheduled for 2019, Crystal has been advised just to submit a regular event date application for this event.
(k) Standing Resolution – this has been updated.  This will be removed from the agenda.
(l)  Constitution – still outstanding.  It is article 9, after section 6 that needs to be changed and sent to CKC.
(m) Freezers – Marilyn to look into when last payment was made to those who have freezers.  Mark will count birds at Marilyn’s; we have 75 birds in each of Colin and Fred’s freezers.  Charlie has just a few pheasants.
(n) Grounds Report – Motion:  to approve the proposed budget as was presented at the AGM (see appendix).										CARRIED
Motion:  to purchase first one and possibly a second blower, for a maximum total of $1500.												CARRIED
After various consultations, the grounds committee has decided that the best method to control foxtail is to continue with the cut, sweep, burn method that we have been using.  Occasionally some herbicide in certain areas may be used.  
Colin also reported that instead of (or to supplement) regular work parties, a list of jobs that need to be done will be shared with the membership and club members will be asked to volunteer.  Grounds committee members will be available for consultation.  We will see how this approach works in regards to getting volunteers.

6) New Business:
(a)  National Amateur sponsorship – Motion:  to have a full page ad ($100 sponsorship) in the National Amateur catalog.								CARRIED
(b) May 15 Grounds Use – Marilyn was asked by a teacher if she could run a workshop at the grounds for students learning about animal behaviour.  There would be 3 teachers and 16 students.  The students would receive a theory lesson followed by seeing dogs of different ages/breeds (club members have been asked to volunteer) who are being trained to retrieve. Students will not handle dogs, but may throw marks, set up blinds, etc.  The students are covered by school insurance, should there be an accident.
(c) Judges Seminar – Ross Peden has volunteered to hold a judges seminar to discuss rules and how to set up tests for both field trials and hunt tests.  At the time of the meeting, 6 people had expressed interest in attending.
(d) Honorary Members – a club member has suggested two honorary members to be added to our membership list (landowner, Jon Magarell and a landowner/farm manager, Dave Matthews).  The executive was previously told that Jon no longer owned the land, so we will follow-up.
(e) Aspen fuel – This type of fuel is more stable than regular gasoline and ultimately better for the engines and will therefore reduce maintenance costs.  Motion:  to purchase 50L at a cost of $288+GST to use (mainly) for cutters.					CARRIED
 

7) Date of Next Meeting:  TBD (late May)
			
Adjournment:   Motion:  to adjourn.								CARRIED

	Proposed Grounds Operation Budget 2018
	

	
	

	Foxtail Maintenance Program
	

	Rentals
	 $850.00 

	Grass Cutting
	 $450.00 

	Total Foxtail Maintenance Program 
	 $1,300.00 

	
	

	General Operation
	

	Clubhouse Maintenance
	 $500.00 

	Roads
	 $1,000.00 

	General Grass cutting
	 $2,000.00 

	Equipment Maintenance
	 $500.00 

	Total Operation
	 $4,000.00 

	
	

	Projects & Upgrades
	

	Fireplace Installation
	 $250.00 

	Culvert Installation
	 $600.00 

	Painting of the birdhouse
	 $150.00 

	Total Projects
	 $1,000.00 

	
	

	Proposed Budget 2018
	 $6,300.00 
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